
Helping our community one project at time







Celebrations

Birthdays!
December 3 – Denise Hendrickson
December 19 - Stephanie Kangiser 

Club Anniversaries!
Floyd Sheldon – December  31 – 13 years



Mini
Grants

Our Projects
Deliveries are taking place now

Southworth Ft Stevens
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Mrs. Deitch’s First Grade
Class McKenna

Mini
Grants



Nikki Walters class at
Ft Stevens says 

Thank you!
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Mini
Grants2 More deliveries next week

Lackamas - staff meeting on Tuesday, December 10 at 7:55am
(Shannon is coordinating)

Prairie - Wednesday, December 11th at 8:50am 
(Theresa is coordinating)



Today’s Program
Induction of Derrick Platt as
our President Elect
Annual Meeting
Elections
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Today’s Program
Annual Meeting & Elections

Board for July 1, 2025-June 30, 2026



Annual Meeting
· Highway Cleanup – our club regularly cleans a stretch of Highway 510 near Yelm,
Washington

· 10 weeks of Summer Food Program – during the summer months we provided weekly
food bags for those students that are in need. We supplied about 375 bags of food
each week and distributed them at 4 locations each week. We received a grants from
the Cowlitz Community Fund and the Nisqually Tribe to help fund this and other
programs

· All Kids Win / YSC COVT – New this year is a volunteer team to help deliver the weekly
bags to some of the schools in the Yelm School district. We also have a volunteer team
that assists the school each week in providing needed items at the individual schools. 

Student of the Month Program (SOTM) – Each month a Yelm High School student is
recognized by our club. Our business partners this year are Olympia Federal Savings,
Pizzeria La Gitana, Ken McCulloch Insurance, Timberland Bank, Yelm Dental, Crowe
Law



Yelm School District Pantry Program – We continue to supply
snacks and other needs to the all schools as needed. 

· Teacher Mini-Grants – this year we continued our Teacher
mini-grants for elementary school teachers in the Yelm school
district. We awarded 26 grants at a total cost of $10,300. This
year’s emphasis continues to be on  literacy. It was great to
see the many books, learning games and supporting items that
were purchased with the grant money. We are approved to
receive a district matching grant in the amount of $2000 for
this program.



President Elect - Open position for July 1 

President - Derrick Platt

Secretary - Currently held by Tom Dewell
Treasurer - Currently held by Sandi Hanson

Director - Foundation - Currently held by Dave Sexton

Director - Membership - Currently held by Kim Lyle

Director - Service - Currently held by Larry Hanson

Director Youth Services - Currently held by Ken McCulloch

Larry will become our Immediate Past President

Elections & Positions
effective July 1, 2025



Mark your
Calendar

Thursday, December 12th 7:30am - In person meeting
at the Tahoma Valley Bar & Grill 

Thursday, December 19th 7:30am – Chris Woods
YCS Superintendent – will give us an update on the
school districts success and challenges. 

Thursday, December 26th 

Thursday, January 2nd 7:30am 



Wrap Up

Shameless plug $30 per
card - $25 goes to the
foundation in your name

Shameless Plugs

Last minute thoughts


